
your home team misses the touchdown
your car bails on you
your spouse acts like a jerk (Now that can happen – sometimes! I confess.) 
the online payment goes awry and so does your blood pressure
you are in and out of the hospital and your health is fragile
scammers send false texts in your name and think it is fun
those staple pins run out once more just when you don’t have the time
the price of insurance was greater than the benefits
the knee creeks and the bones ache and you don’t think you are vintage
the Interstate is jammed just like in your pastor’s homeland
the politics seem just like politics 
you begin to look more and more like the picture on your license
you feel you have a million things to do and have one more pastoral letter to write….

My dear Trinity Family, 
Thanksgiving is more than a season. It is a state of heart. 
That’s why thanksgiving is possible, even when... 
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NOVEMBER PRAYER FOCUS
Every time you are presented with a

serving of food, would you pray for those
in poverty and need? 

2021 ADVENT BEGINS
NOVEMBER 28TH

During each Sunday in Advent
a family or group will light the

Advent wreath and have a
reading.

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY - NOVEMBER 7TH
We will celebrate and remember loved ones from our church family who went

to Heaven during the last year. A family member or representative for each
person will place a carnation at the cross when their name is read. 

The Homebound Team, coordinated by Mary Herr and Barbara Zimmerman,
provide leadership for All Saints Sunday. 



everything worked out fine
your dreams came true
you earned more than you anticipated
your loved ones amazed you with love
those stocks and shares proved you right 
your health stayed steady 
your job brought you satisfaction 
the kids and grandkids choose to walk with the Lord 
your spouse surprised you and did not act like a jerk
writing a pastoral letter is a joy and not a burden…

Yes, there is room for thanksgiving even when... 

 

We “rejoice always” not because it is convenient but because of our
conviction that God is worthy of our gratitude. We choose thanksgiving
not because it is easy but because it is our worship.

Rejoice in the Lord, always. 
In everything give thanks.

Christ in you, the hope of glory. 
As I have said before, praise is not just a possibility. It is the remedy.

Praise brought the walls of Jericho down. It assured King Jehoshaphat
and his people that ‘the battle belongs to the Lord’. It air conditioned
the insides of a blazing furnace and gave lions a strange case of    
 lockjaw! It opened prison doors and closed the mouth of critics. 

Oh! The power of praise. 
Oh! The joys of a heart of thanksgiving!

With Love and Prayer,

Arun 

NOVEMBER THEME



FEARLESS TO BE
THANKFUL BECAUSE... 
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November 7
We are surrounded by such 
a great cloud of witnesses 
(All Saints Sunday) 
Scripture: Hebrews 12:1-3 

November 14 
The battle belongs to the Lord  
(Communion Sunday)
Scripture: 2 Chronicle 2:1-4, 14-19 

November 21 
Jesus said, 
“I am the Good Shepherd” 
(Christ the King Sunday) 
Scripture: John 10:1-11

November 28 
Nothing is impossible with God 
(1st Sunday of Advent)
Scripture: Luke 1: 26-38 
 

Thanksgiving does not depend on what

happens to us but on what happens in us. 

WORSHIP CHECK-INS
For each worship service we will
continue the check-in procedure

before you take your seat. This not
only gives us a record of

attendance but the church knows
exactly who attended and in which
area you sat, in case we need the
information for contact tracing.

We thank God that Trinity has not
had a problem thus far. Thank you
to Dianne Schofield, Cathy Baum
and Michelle Meckley for being
the welcoming people you see

there each Sunday.

NOVEMBER 14TH COMMUNION
The November Holy Communion will be on the
second Sunday of the month, November 14th.
We will be continuing with individual packets

of communion elements, however we are
changing to a different style. The bread is on

the one end of a small chalice. You will turn the
chalice upside down to open the grape juice.
We hope you will find they are easier to open
and we can focus on the meaning rather than

the logistics of opening the elements! Thanks to
Jane Gable, the communion steward, for

preparing the elements and setting the table for
communion each month.

CHURCH
CHRISTMAS

DECORATING
You are invited to help
decorate Trinity Church
on Saturday, November
27th beginning at 9 AM.

Please let Michelle
Loomis, coordinator of

the decorating team,
know if you are available
to help, at 717-574-4003,
or just show up ready to

decorate! 



SEWING SISTER'S MINISTRY
Quilts will be displayed November 21st

Adding color to compassion, the women of our sewing
group have faithfully and painstakingly created warm

and beautiful quilts for people in need over many, many
years. Their labor of love that consumes many hours
and days through the year is one more way by which
the people of God at Trinity share His love with our

world and communities. 
During the month of November we will be praying over
quilts that will then be delivered to ministries/ locations
where they will reach people for whom the warmth and

the colors matter.
Thank you sewing sisters!! You are a blessing! 

Interested in participating? Contact Kathy Karnes. 
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The next scheduled gathering at the church for
Pray & Go is Monday, November 15, 2021 @
2:30 PM weather permitting. If that date / time
does not work for you and you want to walk with
a partner(s) at another time so as not to duplicate
houses please contact Coordinator, Sharon
Sheffer 717-774-3137 (sesheffer@outlook.com)
and Map Strategist, Carol Evertts 717-774-3207
(carolevertts@verizon.net) for where to Pray &
Go. Once you walk please e-mail Carol and
Sharon with street and house numbers you
covered so Carol can fill in the map and both
Carol & Sharon have information of which
houses have been covered.    Thank You.

NEXT PRAY & GO M.O.M. MINISTRY UPDATE
When our Lord said, "Feed my sheep"-
I believe He was encouraging us to "Feed" both
body and soul...  This little ministry offers home-
made meals prepared and given with love. Our
providers of Trinity's "soul food" are as follows:
Vicky Forman, Marjorie Creamer and Wren, 
Nina Stoner, Carol Evertts, Sharon Immel, Susie
Puller and our here to far "unknown benefactors",
Bev and Arv Krick. 
Thank you for the work of your hands and hearts
in this ongoing ministry.

How blessed we are-
How blessed we've been-

HE gives us hope,
HE forgives our sin.

How great HIS mercy 
as HIS sheep we tend...

Our Dear JESUS- What a friend! 

With blessing to each you, 
Barbara Z. 

Walking the streets of New Cumberland 
with the love of Jesus!



I cannot thank my church family enough for all the cards, well wishes and
all the prayers during my surgery and recovery. A special thank you to
Pastor Arun and Barb Zimmerman for their visit, they gave us a feeling of
peace going into my surgery. Thank you to Bob Walters for his calls, never
underestimate the power of prayer, God is Good all the Time. 
Gods Blessings.  Thank you!  Tom James   

Dearest Trinity Family,
I am overwhelmed by the
outpouring of love through
your prayers and beautiful
cards.  Having two major
surgeries in four months is
hard on the body.  But, my

soul is blessed and my heart is
re-plenished by your love! 

 Thank you, thank you, thank
you.         Shirley Sharpe.
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Thank You! 
Pastor Peggy’s Cancer Walk with Vickie’s Angels
 
A GREAT BIG THANK YOU TO... 
ALL WHO WALKED (the Youth walked with us)
ALL WHO PRAYED
ALL WHO SERVED AS A SERVANT OF THE LORD
ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE PASTOR PEGGY CANCER WALK

I had wanted to have financial totals for you; however, Vickie’s Angels are still
counting….a good sign! Mickey Minnick says it is over $100,000. And
Pastor Peggy’s funds were over $3,000. With more coming in.
EVERY CENT GOES TO THESE PRECIOUS PEOPLE FIGHTING CANCER!

So again, I can’t thank you enough; and the Lord is blessing you for caring for
all those who have no way to pay their household bills due to loss of jobs and
income because of CANCER.

We are seeing Victory in Jesus over this dis-ease!



   On October 9, 2021 people gathered at the New Cumberland Borough
Park to express their solidarity with families challenged by cancer. Vicky's
Angel Foundation brought together donors, walkers and most importantly
witnesses from among those battling cancer. Faith, hope, love: the bedrock
upon which the foundation is established. Mickey Minnich, Founder of the
Foundation, reminded walkers that dollars contributed go directly towards
the support of individuals and families in need and not towards
administrative costs. 
   Mickey’s long-term hope and dream is that they could raise a sum of $5
million that could continue to generate incomes to help support families.

   That was a solemn moment when the names of those who had passed on
during the year from among the people who were helped by the foundation
was read. Our hearts were moved when we got testimonies from cancer
survivors and were introduced to the little twins who have cancer.

Our Trinity folk joined in and walked as one team along with Pastor Peggy.

VICKIE'S ANGEL WALK - 
WALKING FOR HEALING AND HOPE



   Two Christmas’ ago, Nihal Andrews helped me find a large TV for my prayer room.  I was led by the Spirit of God
to use this screen for in home bible study such as ALPHA and any other studies that used You-tube or ZOOM.  I have
had several occasions when I have had a group in; however, I have found another use is the beautiful Christian piano
music that I can play all day long.  This turns my home: (God’s Dwelling Place) into a haven of peace and serenity. 
 Along with the background music is the Word of God that is on the screen.  A particular scripture remains on the
screen for 5 to 6 minutes; plenty of time to meditate on the scripture and memorize it; and apply it to my life.   I often
leave the room and come back to a new scripture that catches my eye and heart and I can only linger with that verse.
   If you have a computer and have access to our on-line worship, you have access to all the You-tubes. If you scroll
down the right side of your screen, you will see a large variety of You-tubes, many of them Christian music for
meditation.  Just choose one of them and worship the Lord in your home or wherever you may be.
   The one I’m listening and worshipping with right now is Dappy T Keys, “3 Hours of Prayer Time Music/Alone with
God”.  Here are some of the scriptures that I have been blessed with this morning:

Matthew 19:26 – But Jesus looked at them and said to them 
“With men this is impossible but with God all things are possible”



Mark 9:23 – Jesus said to him, "If you can believe, all things are possible to him who believes."



Luke 18:27 – But He (Jesus) said, "The things which are impossible with men are possible with God."



Jeremiah 32:27 – Behold I am the Lord, the God of all flesh.  Is here anything too hard for Me?



Luke 1:45 – “Blessed is she (Mary) (or YOU) who believed, 

for there will be a fulfillment of those things which were told to her (Mary) (YOU) from the Lord.”



Hebrews 4:16 – Let us therefore come boldly to the throne of grace, 
that we may obtain mercy and find grace to help in time of need.



1 John 5:14 – Now this is the confidence that we have in Him, 

that if we ask anything according to HIS will, He hears us.
When I asked in my title of today’s message, “How is it with your soul?”  That is the question that John Wesley asked
of his small groups and is still used today by many small groups.   When we come together for study and fellowship,
we want to be attentive to our brothers and sister’s souls and how we might pray for them.  “Iron sharpens iron; so, a
man/woman sharpens the countenance of His/her friend.” Proverbs 27:17
These scriptures from the Word of God makes me ask myself.  Do I really believe the truth of God’s Word for me and
for all people?  In the Verse above, Mark 9:23, after Jesus said “All things are possible to him who believes". In verse
24 the father of the child cried out and said “I believe; help my unbelief!” He had to confess his belief in Jesus Christ,
and he had to pray for all doubt and fear to be removed.  I know for me, each time I hear a Word from God, I need to
pray:  “Lord, I believe; help my unbelief”.  May you be blessed with the blessings of Christian Music Meditations in
your home and in your prayer life and may you BELIEVE!  REALLY BELIEVE! 

Prayerfully, Pastor Peggy
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HOW IS IT WITH YOUR SOUL?  DO YOU BELIEVE?  REALLY BELIEVE?

We regret that Betty Winter has retired as the 10:45 greeter coordinator. Betty served this position faithfully ever since
Pastor Carl was the Pastor at Trinity. Thank you, Betty!

Carol Evertts, a member of the Worship Team, has volunteered to take over this role in addition to her role as 
Co-Coordinator of the Altar Guild. We thank Carol for her willingness to serve.

Jo Lower is the 8:15 greeter coordinator. If you would like to serve as a greeter and have not been asked, please let 
Carol or Jo know and they will happily include you! 

GREETER COORDINATORS



TRINITY'S YOUTH MINISTRY
If you see well-attired scarecrows adorning homes in and around New Cumberland, guess what?  They could well be

products of the Trinity youth scarecrow fundraiser hosted at the Apple Festival.  For over 30 years or more, the Trinity
youth fellowship have mastered the art of scarecrow making and have brought joy to families and kids.  

This year, a dedicated team of youth and adult volunteers worked together to raise $1,835 in support of the programs
of our youth ministry.  Thanks to all of you who prayed, encouraged, and supported this venture, especially by your

visits to the stall.



Every Sunday, our youth are meeting at 9:30 AM and 6:00 PM.  The morning sessions of prayer and Bible reflection
are based on the video series, “The Chosen”.  In October, we did an evening back-to-school series based on 

Hebrews 12:1-3 titled, “Start Here”.  Sessions include times of worship, sharing, prayer, Bible study, group discussion
and a snack.  Studies are being led by Michelle Loomis, Jim Luck, Shane Sweger, Rylee Fisher and Pastor Arun.  

Thanks to Ed Rynex for his practical support and presence (our illumination specialist!).



Our prayers and search for a person to direct our youth ministry (and probably also our children’s ministry) continues. 



Our youth also participated in a worship and battle-ball evening hosted by Salt N’ Light Ministries at a church in
Carlisle. Our team was awarded the Unicorn award. Cheers!!! 
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TRINITY'S KIDS FOR CHRIST
With worship songs, memorizing of scriptures, times of prayer, crafts and 

a Bible lesson our “Kids for Christ” Sunday morning times are a
heartwarming, faith-building experience. 



The team of teachers/volunteers consists of Wilma Rockey, Marjorie

Creamer, Dianne Schofield, Mel Eyer, Gen Lupold, and Nehara Andrews.
Our study series which concluded recently was about ‘the fruit of the

spirit’ and the lessons were taught by our volunteer teachers. The present
series is “Finding Jesus” - in true Nemo style “Under the sea”! 



Thanks for trusting us with your kids. 



Would you also invite a parent of kids to encourage their kids to join us?

Remember the challenge of 20 new families to Trinity by 2023? 



We thank our Lord for his blessings on this ministry. 
Shine kids!! Shine for Jesus! We know you will. 
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DUTIES FOR NOVEMBER 2021

Mickey Minnich

DUTIES

WORSHIP LEADER

NOVEMBER 7 NOVEMBER 14 NOVEMBER 21 NOVEMBER 28

CHILDREN'S
TALK Michael Schofield

Kathy Wintermyer 

Genevieve Lupold

Kathy Brosius

Betsy Leppo

Betsy Miller

Cheryl Bargo

“Grandchildren are the crown of the aged.” Proverbs 17:6
Are you blessed to have grandchildren? Do you wish to model the Christian life for your grandchildren? The Trinity
group of Grandparents in Prayer is using a resource book this year, Grandparenting With Grace. We had an
interesting discussion concerning the question- “How do you hope your grandparenting is different from your
parenting?”
In our retirement years perhaps we have more time to pray, and to pray for our grandchildren and support and pray
with others with the same mission. Are you a grandparent with a mission to pray for your grandchildren? Come and
join us every other Monday morning at 10:45 in the Fellowship Hall. Check the church calendar for the date of the
next session. Grandmothers and Grandfathers are both welcome!

GRANDPARENTS IN PRAYER

The Trinity Christmas Mission Project will be the A.S.K. Program Assisting Students and Kids. We will be
collecting food and toiletry items for the A.S.K. program the first (3) Sundays of Advent, 12/5, 12/12 and 12/19. This
program is an ongoing food drive that originated in 2019. One out of every three students at West Shore School
District is considered HUNGRY! The items collected can be carried home by the students in their backpacks and can
be prepared for their families. This project provides dignity; anonymity and a basic need to the students of W.S.S.D.
plus Trinity Church will be supporting OUR COMMUNITY with this effort. Please consider bringing items into the
church on these dates and putting them on the designated table in the hallway.  We are truly making a difference in
these students lives so they can be more successful in school. Will you help with this cause? List of Preferred Items:
Pop top canned meals made by Chef Boyardee, Mac n cheese individual cups, small jars of peanut butter or jelly,
individual snack packs of cereal, individual packs of oatmeal, individual snack bars & fruit snacks, Ramen noodle
packs and cups, Poptarts & cups of fruit, pop top canned tuna or chicken, pop top Dinty Moore beef stew, individual
bags of snacks, small pop top canned vegetables & soups, cases of bottled water/juice boxes, Knorr pasta, side packs
of rice/pasta, Hormel individual complete meals, Toiletry items We also accept any checks made payable to TUMC
with ASK on the memo line and grocery gift card donations!!! Please contact Cathy Baum @ (717)-774-0907 for
further information. Thanks to all who have supported this project and all of those who will continue.   

2021 TRINITY CHRISTMAS MISSION PROJECT

STARFISH MINISTRIES
        Sunday, October 10 we celebrated World Homeless Day which happened to be our October outreach day.
We would like to thank the Trinity Church family for their generous and steadfast support enabling Starfish
Ministries to share God's love with our Brothers and Sisters struggling with survival on our community's
streets. 
      November 13-21, 2021 is Hunger and Homelessness Awareness Week. No one should have to worry about
whether they will have food on their plate or a roof over their head. But the reality is that hunger and
homelessness are widespread problems that affect far too many people. 549,000 Americans are homeless on a
typical night. 42 million Americans are at risk of suffering from hunger. 
       Starfish Ministries, though one small organization, is doing our best to help as many as possible in our
community to find housing, provide daily necessities and food for those in need. Please consider Starfish
Ministries when looking for a place to send your donation. Cold weather is upon us and we will now begin our
collection of blankets, sleeping bags, winter jackets as well as the other necessities that we list at our bin in the
hallway. God bless you Trinity Church! 



Had I a thousand tongues, 
I would praise Christ Jesus with everyone one of them!

This is a picture of Bruce Snyder singing on Sunday, October 10, 2021. Bruce has been 
gracious and giving of his time to sing each Sunday as we enter the church building! 
Many others have joined him, including Susie Puller and Betsy Miller. 
And, always singing with us in the entrance area is Cindy Durborow and Linda Love! 
It is a very informal time of music making, but one that is a very powerful offering 
of praise. I hope you feel enveloped and inspired by the music as you make your way to 
the sanctuary! Please feel free to join us any Sunday, before either service, for these praise and prayer moments.

When we sing, we pray twice. Over and over in the Bible, we are commanded to sing. May the quote that inspired
Charles Wesley’s hymn, “O For a Thousand Tongues to Sing,” always be the desire of our heart:






Please consider these scripture reflections as well:
Psalm 96:1-4; 103:1-4; 145:2,3 and Romans 14:17

So many great things are happening in the choirs! On October 14th, the Handbell Choir resumed rehearsals. Wilma
has diligently arranged the new rehearsal room for the choir’s use! Her hard work and dedication are above and
beyond noteworthy. In addition, Wilma has welcomed three new ringers to the group. Thank you, Wilma, and to all
who ring! I look forward to hearing the choir ring in worship.

At alternating services, the Chancel Choir is singing on a weekly basis. Sing and Celebrate continues to rehearse
and sing for worship on a bi-weekly basis. As you are able, please feel free to join us! We sing a great variety of
music and have fun doing so!

Midweek Music concerts continue Wednesdays at noon. They are open to attend, and of course, always online!
Many weeks, we welcome guest musicians. Recently, Pastor Manny played saxophone. In October, Dr. Ron and
Beth played organ/piano duets. Amy Rynex sang at the end of October. There is always a time for hymn requests
and hymn-singing. The organ, piano, keyboard, and guitar are always played. It’s a great range of music each week!

In November, Midweek Music will welcome back Spencer Adamson. Spencer sings professionally in the
Washington D.C. area. His voice and musicianship are of the highest quality. He will provide a Thanksgiving-
themed program! And, as we move into the Advent and Christmas season, our concerts will begin to incorporate
seasonal music. 

The Christmas Musicale is set for Thursday, December 16th, and Sunday, December 19th. It is hard to believe that
it has been two years since the last Musicale! This year, the Musicale will again offer an epic selection of Advent
and Christmas praise!

The organ restoration is moving along nicely. I am pleased to say that the Peragallo Organ Company of Paterson,
New Jersey will begin the restoration work next year. As the organ is currently experiencing all types of issues, I
look forward to the day when it is back in a state of excellent functionality and playability. The Peragallo Organ
Company has been in business for over 100 years. I am confident in their ability to complete the work.

Enter his courts with praise. Let us lay aside everything and make a joyful noise unto the Lord!

Soli Deo Gloria!
Todd 

THE PRAISE CORNER by Todd Davis, Director of Music Ministries
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The mission is simple, the impact immense. Goals:
·        To give children with life-threatening or chronic conditions a way to express their creativity.
·        To make hospital stays and treatments less stressful for children and their families by providing them with
engaging arts and crafts activities.
·        To work with medical staff to provide stimulating activities for their pediatric patients that are safe, beneficial, and
appropriate.
·        To give volunteers meaningful, enjoyable, ability-appropriate, and necessary tasks that contribute to the mission.
Bags of Smiles are given to children in the hospital.  Each bag is decorated by a volunteer (often small children) and
filled with treasures, such as: play-doh, hand decorated journals and cards (decorated by a volunteer), crayons, craft kits,
and a ton of love sprinkled in by the loving hands of the volunteers!  These Bags of Smiles help the children cope with
their time in the hospital.   Individual arts and crafts kits (coping kits) are also sent to hospital departments and clinics
where children wait for lengthy treatments.  These kits help the child focus on a fun activity as they go through their
treatments.  Each kit contains all the supplies and instructions needed to complete the craft.  Volunteers ensure that all
the supplies are included in individual sandwich baggies and sealed tightly for delivery.
Volunteers are the lifeblood of Caitlin's Smiles.
With only a handful of staff, they depend on volunteers in many ways. They have hundreds of volunteers doing a
variety of tasks, allowing Catlin’s Smiles to reach children in over 100 locations in eight states and the District of
Columbia. Without volunteers, Caitlin’s Smiles would not exist.   So… what can we do as a congregation?
Prior to COVID, dedicated volunteers (all ages) from our congregation (and their friends and family) would meet at the
church 6 times per year to decorate bags, make cards, and prepare craft kits.  We are considering starting this ministry
up again, but before we do, we would like to better understand the interest level from our congregation.
If you would like us to restart this ministry at the church, or have questions about Caitlin’s Smiles, please contact
Sharon Marburger at 717-542-3183 or smarburger@epix.net – feel free to leave a message if she does not answer the
phone.   A decision will be made based on the interest level of volunteers – THANK YOU!     

CAITLIN'S SMILES

The new Trinity nursery is staffed with two safe sanctuary trained assistants for each worship service. The nursery was
moved and remodeled with remembrance to Joyce Long and her generous gift to Trinity. The nursery is coordinated by
Sandy Williams and Joyce Klinger.  
The Nursery Hour is divided into three segments: Lesson Time- Story time from a Christian children’s book, songs,
prayer; Children’s Talk; and Informal Play. Your children and grandchildren will be nurtured in a safe, Christian
environment while parents and grandparents attend the worship service.  Let us remember these little ones in our prayers
as we have the privilege of shaping their early memories of attending church.   

TRINITY NURSERY

CROP WALK
Once again, we were blessed to join hands and

hearts in the battle against hunger. Thanks to all of
you who supported the crop walk with your gifts
and prayers. Walkers Barbara Zimmerman, Mel

Eyer and Pastor Arun wore T-shirts and a cap with
messages of encouragement as they walked on
Sunday, October 17 at the New Cumberland

Borough Park. 



A big thank you to Mel Eyer for her faithful
leadership to this precious partnership in the fight

against global hunger and need. 



VBS Setup
2

11 AM Cole Memorial
Service

6:30 PM Worship
Team Mtg (FH)

7 PM Young Adult
Bible Studies

21
8:15 AM & 10:45 AM
Worship Services 

9:30 AM Kids for
Christ

7 PM Outdoor 
Regathering Service
N. C. Boro Park

VBS Setup

12 PM Facebook Live
Midweek Music

3
6 PM National Night
Out (Parking Lot)

7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

7:30 PM NC Town
Band (FH)

3

5 PM VBS (FH)

Office Closed

MERRY CHRISTMAS

6 PM Worship in the
Park (Boro Park)

11 AM Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (SJ)

10 AM Sewing Group
(WR)

11 AM Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (SJ)

9 AM Prayer
Breakfast (Ickler's)

10 AM Secret Sisters
(FH) 
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CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER 2021

1 43

12 PM Facebook Live
Midweek Music

12 PM Facebook Live
Midweek Music2:30 PM Pray & Go

11 AM Assemble
Tidings (OC)

12 PM Facebook Live
Midweek Music

6:30 PM Leadership
Team Meeting (SJ)

FRIDAYSUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY SATURDAY
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161514
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232221

1817 2019
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10 AM TMWG (FH)

 7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

8:15 AM & 10:45 AM
Worship Services 
9:30 AM Sunday
School
12:30PM Starfish-HBG 
6 PM Youth Group

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer

8:15 AM & 10:45 AM
Worship Services 
9:30 AM Sunday
School
6 PM Youth Group

10 AM TMWG (FH)

7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

8:15 AM & 10:45 AM
Worship Services 

9:30 AM Sunday
School

6 PM Youth Group

8:15 AM & 10:45 AM
Worship Services 
9:30 AM Sunday
School
6 PM Youth Group 

2928 30

9 AM Communion
Prep

6 AM Church
Conference 

9:30 AM Prep T-day
Boxes

10 AM TMWG (FH)

 7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

Tidings Articles Due

OFFICE CLOSED

10 AM TMWG (FH)

7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

10 AM Sewing Group
(WR)

11 AM Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (SJ)

12 PM Facebook Live
Midweek Music

10 AM TMWG (FH)

 7 PM Facebook Live
Time of Prayer

2

27

STOP & PRAY TIMES AT 8:30 PM

9:30 AM Turkey
Boxes Distributed
(FH) 

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer OFFICE CLOSED

Thanksgiving Day

WORLD HUNGER SUNDAY
 November 21, 2021



Together We Can Do More to Feed the Hungry! 
The Susquehanna Conference Harvest Home for

World Hunger's Offering is 11/21/2021. 
The Goal is $1.00 per member. 

100% of this Offering Goes to Hunger Projects. 



11

SAMARITAN'S PURSE
Deadline: November 21

Samaritan's purse collects Operation
Christmas Child shoe box gifts for

children in need. Each one is
prayerfully and uniquely packed full

of toys and gifts to delight the heart of
children. Children also receive a copy

of The Greatest Gift, a Gospel
booklet about the gift of salvation

being in Jesus Christ. Prior to Covid,
Trinity UMC church was faithful in
packing shoe boxes as described, but
last year the congregation was asked
to contribute to this worthwhile cause
and again this year, we are asking for

your donations. Last year we were
successful in collecting over $1,000
and hopefully this year will be even
better. We want to ask you to please

bring or send your donations to
Trinity.  Write Samaritan's Purse on

the memo line.

This is just a reminder that you can purchase Giant, Weis and Karns gift
cards from the church office to give as gifts or for your own use.  We have
them in $100, $50 and $25 denominations.  The building fund of Trinity
Church benefits by receiving 10% of the proceeds for each Giant card you
purchase and 5% for each Weis and Karns card.

We would be happy to receive your order by phone, letter or email in the
church office. We will mail them to you and you can pay for them by check
through the mail if you are not able or comfortable coming to the office
during the week.

We thank each of you for the many generous ways in which you support the
Lord’s ministry at Trinity.

GIFT CARDS REMINDER



November
2021

Please submit
articles for the

December 2021
TRINITY TIDINGS

by November 15th

Trinity is accepting gift card donations to help
purchase our portion of this event.

 Please contact the church office.


